
M I S S I O N S T A T EM E N T  

Saint Bernardõs is a Roman Catholic parish providing vital services to the diverse North End community of St. Paul. As 

we extend the hand of welcome to all, our mission is to learn, love, and live the challenging Word of Jesus Christ, offer-

ing parishioners and neighbors direction and support at every phase of their faith journey. 

One block west of Rice Street on Geranium Avenue 

1160 WOODBRIDGE STREET Å SAINT PAUL, MINNESOTA 55117 

SAINT  BERNARD 
CHURCH  OF  

SIXTH  SUNDAY OF EASTER 

MAY 1, 2016 

 

 

Parish Staff 

Parochial Administrator 
Reverend Ivan Sant 

Associate Priest 
Reverend Joseph Kureh 

 
Parish Administrator    Karen Cronin 
Administrative Assistant    Carol Mike  
Business Assistant    Cindy Paslawski 
Faith Formation Director       J. David Neira 
Refugee Liaison            Hsawreh Sharpoehtay  
Refugee Liaison Assistant    Julia Marksue 
Music Director                      Sid Smaka 
 
 

Parish Office 

Phone: (651) 488-6733 
Fax:     (651) 489-9203 

Website: www.stbernardstpaul.org 
Hours: Monday-Friday 8:30 am - 3:00 pm 

 
 

Mass Schedule 

Saturday at 4:00 pm 
Sunday at 8:00 & 10:30 am 

Weekday 
Monday-Saturday - Mass at 8:30 am 

 
*Rosary one half hour before daily Mass. 
*Morning Prayer fifteen minutes before Mass. 

 

Confessions 

Mondays after the 8:30 am Mass 
Saturdays 3:30 and after the 4:00 pm Mass 

Than Hla 
Maung Htoo 
Saw Nay Htoo 
Bonnie Jondro 
Benedict Li 
Kim May  
Lu Meh 
Matalina Meh 
Poe Meh 
Soe Meh 

Toe Meh 
Ma Ta Lay Na 
Bee No 
Jessica Okuku 
Lucy Peltier 
Olivia Redmond 
Meh Reh 
Pray Reh 
Ngae Seh 

 

Congratulations 

On Your 

First Communion! 
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Mass Intentions  
 
Saturday    Å April 30 
4:00 pm   À Francis Voyda 

 
Sunday Å May 1 
8:00 am   À Arthur J. Komarak, Sr. 
10:30 am  À Eulalio Gutierrez 
 
Monday    Å  May 2 
8:30 am    À Fred Troye 
 
Tuesday Å May 3        
8:30 am    À Melvin Loehlein & Family 
 
Wednesday   Å May 4 
8:30 am     À Helen C. Rein  
 
Thursday Å May 5 
8:30 am    À Michael Klobe 
 
Friday   Å May 6 
8:30 am    À Frank & Mae Janski  
 
Saturday    Å May 7 
8:30 am    ÀTony & Wilma Wittig 
4:00 pm   À Ethel Gardner 
 
Sunday Å May 8 
8:00 am   À Michael Perseke 
10:30 am  St. Bernardõs Parish 
 
 

STEWARDSHIP  FROM FR. IVANôS DESK 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
 This weekend we rejoice as a group of 
children from our parish will be receiving 
Holy Communion for the first time. They 
have been prepared for the past year about 
the Sacrament of Reconciliation and the 
Holy Eucharist so at the 10:30am Mass 19 
children will be receiving for the first time.  
In the final rehearsals that the Catechists did on this Saturday 
morning for the children and their families, they made a great 
effort to help the first communicants receive the Holy Eucharist. 
This effort shows the profound respect and devotion that such a 
grace-filled moment deserves.  
 
Since the Church allows the faithful to receive the Eucharist 
either on the tongue or on the hand, we let them know that it is 
up to them to decide their preferred way of receiving, as long as it 
is done in a most dignified way. 
 
 I re-iterate the importance that when we receive Communion on 
the hand, we are to place our hands in the form of a throne, with 
one hand on top of the other in a slightly òcuppedó position. It is 
wise to place the hand that we are more dexterous with at the 
bottom, so that it is then easier to use the thumb and index of 
that hand to respectfully pick up the Host and place it in the 
mouth. So the hands are not to be placed side-by-side, or in a 
triangular position. Even more reprehensible is the practice of 
reaching out to òtakeó the Host. 
 
 I strongly encourage those who are carrying children, use a 
walking stick or have problems with balance to receive the Host 
on the tongue. When receiving the Eucharist in such a way, 
please ensure that you open your mouth enough for the priest or 
other minister to be able to place the Host on the tongue. 
Whether we receive on the hand or on the tongue, we are invited 
to make a respectful bow before receiving the Eucharist. Same 
with receiving the Precious Blood from the Cup, which we 
receive using both hands to ensure that the Cup is securely held. 
 
 In the First Letter to the Corinthians, St. Paul warns us of the 
danger of eating and drinking our condemnation when receiving 
the Eucharist (1 Cor 11:29). He was referring to those instances 
where Christians receive the Eucharist òunworthily.ó Not that 
there is anyone among us who deserves to receive the Eucharist 
(it is a gift from our Lord; not a òrightó), but we need to ensure 
that we do not receive the Sacred Species when in a state of 
mortal sin (for example, living in an irregular marriage, or when 
ferociously angry at someone). Similarly, the Church ð always a 
Mother who desires the best for her children ð strongly 
recommends that we confess our sins to a priest at least once a 
year or when we need to before receiving the Eucharist. 
 ______________________________________________________________________
    
 
    Continued on Page 5 
    

 

Readings for the Week of May 1, 2016 
 

Sunday:  Acts 15:1-2, 22-29/Ps 67:2-3, 5-6, 8/Rv 21:1-
  14, 22-23/Jn 14:23-29 
Monday:  Acts 16:11-15/Ps 149:1-6, 9/Jn 15:26--16:4a 
Tuesday:  1 Cor 15:1-8/Ps 19:2-5/Jn 14:6-14 
Wednesday:  Acts 17:15, 22-18:1/Ps 148:1-2,11-14/  
  16:12-15 
Thursday:  Acts 18:1-8/Jn 16:16-20 
Friday:   Acts 18:9-18/Ps 47:2-7/Jn 16:20-23 
Saturday:  Acts 18:23-28/Ps 47:2-3, 8-10/Jn 16:23b-28 
Next Sunday:  Ascension: Acts 1:1-11/Ps 47:2-3, 6-9/Heb  
  9:24-28;10:19-23 or Eph 1:17-23/Lk 24:46-53 
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Parish News and Events  
==FROM THE PARISH ADMINISTRATOR== 

  
Gifts for All Occasions 
Now that the graduation and 
wedding seasons are upon 
us, the ladies of the Altar & 
Rosary Society have some 
lovely choices of 
embroidered dish towels, crocheted afghans and many 
other beautiful hand made gift items for sale. Please 
contact Ann Marie at: 651-488-9453.  
 
 
Successful Bake Sale 
The Festivities Committee would like to thank all 
those who helped in any way with the great success of 
last weekendõs bake sale.  Whether you baked, 
volunteered to work, set up or took down tables, or 
bought baked goods, all your efforts are appreciated.  
The receipts from the sale came to $334.75.  That 
money will be used to help defray costs of the Parish 
Picnic later this summer. 
 

 
 

It finally died! (Not Yet)  
Last week we told you that our 1993 
rusty old chevy pick-up truck finally 
died.  Well, we were able to revive the 

ole girl, but we are not sure how long the remedy will 
last.  So the maintenance crew still  really need a 
vehicle for their many errands, and projects here in the 
parish.  If you or someone you know, has a used 
vehicle to donate to the parish, please contact the 
parish office at: 651-488ð 6733.  Remember that your 
donation would be tax deductible. 
 
 
 

 
The past 2 weeks I have given some demographic 
information about the make up of the St. Bernard 
neighborhood.  I hope you have found it interesting.   
There is plenty of room for the parish to spread the 
Good News in the neighborhood.  The Catechesis that 
is happening right now at our parish is part of that 
effort.  We continue to work on updating our parish 
registration records.  We are about half way through 
the alphabet in our review.  We plan to be completed 
with the project by the end of May. 
 
Pray for a nice sunny day on May 29.  This is the day 
we will be having the open house at the rectory.  The 
Menõs Club has agreed to do some grilling for the 
event that day.  Watch the bulletin for more news as 
we get closer to the date! 
 
We have learned that Divaõs, on the corner of Rice and 
Geranium, will soon be torn down to make way for a 
new restaurant.  Bangkok Thai Deli will be building a 
restaurant there with tear down of Divaõs to start in 
May.  I believe the restaurant will open in the fall of 
this year.  Bangkok Thai Deli has a restaurant on 
University Avenue now but is opening at this location 
as well.  Itõs a good sign to see continued development 
in the neighborhood. 
 
Enjoy the week! 
Karen Cronin 

 
 
 

 
Please remember in prayer, our parishioner, 
Lorraine Tucci whose life was celebrated this 
past Thursday.  Our sincere condolences to 
Lorraineõs family and friends. May she live in 
eternal peace. 

                 Thursday 
               May 5th 

 National Day of Prayer 
                      God of all things, 

we come before you in thanksgiving 
for all that you have created. 
For the world and its beauty, 

but especially for the people around us. 
We ask you today to give us wisdom and courage 

to look at the world and all its problems 
and inspire us to dream great ways to improve upon 

what you have so graciously given to us. 
Make us worthy to call you Father. 

And together bestow insight upon us 
to honor your created things. 

Bless, protect, and gift us ever anew with your love. 
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Sacraments 

Call the Parish Office to make arrangements 
(651) 488-6733 

 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
This Sacrament is to be celebrated when a person is suffering 
from a prolonged illness or when a personõs condition becomes 
serious. 
 
 
Communion for the Sick & Homebound 
Please call the Parish Office to make arrangements.  
 
 
Baptism of Infants 
It is recommended that parents who wish to present their child for 
Baptism make arrangements several months before the due date, as 
the Church asks that children be baptized within a few weeks after 
birth. Parents should contact the Parish Office to meet with a priest.  
 
 
Baptism of Older Children & RCIA 
To become a full member of the Roman Catholic Church, contact 
the Parish Office. 
 
 
Marriage Preparation 
Couples anticipating Christian Marriage need to contact the  
Parish Office at least six months prior to the wedding date they 
desire.  After a pre-nuptial interview with a priest, a specific 
date will be set. Marriage preparation classes are required. 
 

Ministries 
 

Prayer Lineééé..Shirley (651) 488-6330  
                             or Judy (651) 224-2966 

 
Liturgy 
Parishioners are encouraged to offer to be readers and altar 
servers at Mass.  
 
 
Music Office ................................... Sid Smaka (651) 488-6733 
 

Faith Formation 

Faith Formationééé...é David Neira (651) 488-6733 
 
 

 

         
 

 St. Bernardôs 2016 Pastoral Council 
                

Mary Rinehart (Chair)   rinehart1103@q.com     651-771-1185 
Barb Graff (Vice Chair)  651-646-5196 
Tom Kneissel   651-276-3045 
Amy Doucette   amy.doucette2011@gmail.com 
Kathy Huonder   kathyh2580@yahoo.com 
Neil Blageo   nblageo@msn.com 
Pada Kye Meh   kyemehpada@gmail.com 
Ngay Mo    ngaymo@gmail.com 
Betsy Struntz   eastruntz@aol.com 
 

Around the Archdiocese 
 
 
 
69th Annual Archdiocesan Family Rosary 
Procession  
 
As a public witness to our Catholic faith during this 
month of May dedicated to our Blessed Mother Mary, 
come with family and friends to the annual May 
Family Rosary Procession in Saint Paul on Sunday, 
May 8th. Bishop Andrew Cozzens will lead the 
procession. 
 
Assemble at the State Capitol at 1:30 p.m.; the 
procession to the Cathedral begins at 2 p.m. Those 
who cannot walk the procession route may go directly 
to the Cathedral to pray the Rosary with those who 
are in procession. 
 
For more information, 
please visit 
www.archspm.org/
RosaryProcession. 
 
  

 
  
 
 
. 


